	Horton Grange Primary Year 2 Newsletter

Teaching and Learning Information for Parents

	Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for your support over the first half term of this academic year. The children have settled well into Year 2 and have produced some excellent work.
This half term the children will be learning about lots of exciting things including The Great Fire of London and The Snowman. Towards the end of term there will be a visit to the Victoria Theatre in Halifax to watch a performance of the story of Snow White. This is to support the writing the children will be doing in English.
As you are aware, this is a very important year for the children as they will take their SATS (Standard Attainment Tests) in May. Please continue to read with your child every night and support them to learn their spellings and times tables.
Thanks again for your continued support.

Miss Croot, Miss Dawson and Mrs Bibi

	Maths
The children are developing their understanding of place value using base 10 equipment. Later in the half term the children will be introduced to the four operations including addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. They will continue to learn their, 2, 5 and 10x tables and apply their knowledge when answering test style questions.                                                                                             
	English
We will be learning about The Snowman. The children will also be learning how to write and perform poetry. This half term we will continue to focus on improving the quality of sentences through the correct use of punctuation, capital letters and the use of interesting adjectives and conjunctions.

	History 

This half term we are learning about The Great Fire of London.  The children will be learning about the key events that led up to the fire why remembering events from the past is important.
	Computing
The children will be learning all about coding and how to create their own code. The children will also learn how to input data onto the computers and learn how to stay safe on the internet.  
	Autumn 2 in Year 2
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	Science  

In Science we will be continuing to learn about living things and their habitats. We will be further developing our understanding of plants and animals and investigate what they need to live and thrive.
	PSHE
This half term the focus will be on risk and getting on and falling out. This will include how to stay safe in various situations and how to solve conflict. The children will also learn about cyber-bullying, which will link to their work in computing.

	Physical Education 

Our topic in PE this half term is Games. The children will also continue to go swimming each week which they all enjoy. Please remember to send their swimming kit every Monday.
	Music

This half term children will be learning how to play the ocarinas and further develop their understanding of tone and pitch whilst singing.
	DT
We will be designing seasonal pictures using various techniques such as sketching and shading. The children will be also be creating Great Fire of London collages. 

	RE 

Children will be continuing to learn about significant special days and the beliefs of different religions.  


